Lisa K. Wozniak

1018 N. Congress Street

Ypsilanti, MI 48197


May 11, 2008

Susan Pollay

Downtown Development Authority

150 S 5th Ave # 301

Ann Arbor, MI 48104
Dear Ms. Pollay,

I am writing as a long time resident of Washtenaw County, a former long time resident of Ann Arbor, a current resident of Ypsilanti, and, perhaps most importantly, as the executive director of a statewide environmental protection organization based here in the fair city of Ann Arbor.  I am both delighted with the improvements proposed for the avenues of Fifth and Division and dismayed that there may be some hesitation to approve the Downtown Development Authority’s (DDA) plans. 

Anyone who spends time in downtown Ann Arbor knows first hand the incongruity between the traffic patterns on, say, Fourth Avenue and the traffic patterns on Fifth and/or Division. Whether a driver, a pedestrian or a cyclist, everyone knows that the traffic patterns on both Fifth and Division—each of which are three and, at some points, four lanes wide--are out of synch with the surrounding city streets. 

That is why I was excited to learn of the DDA’s comprehensive improvement plan for two corridors and hear that the Ann Arbor Non-Motorized Transportation Plan cited the DDA’s plan to install bike lanes on Fifth and Division as a something to embrace in the near term. Given that the Ann Arbor Downtown Plan established a goal of making the city core as walk-able and pedestrian-friendly as possible, the DDA’s work on these two key corridors seems 100% on target. 

I support this project for a number of reasons:

1. From an environmental perspective, the redesign of the corridors will reduce the number of car trips by providing attractive and safe transportation alternatives--biking and walking—which will work to reduce greenhouse gases.

2. The redesign is in synch with the city’s comprehensive plan.

3. The redesign will connect already existing bike lanes and pedestrian-friendly areas (in the Packard and Beakes streets areas).

4. The redesign will make areas frequented by people of all ages—notably young people
 and seniors--much safer and accommodating to foot traffic and bikes.

5. The redesign will work to enhance all that is truly delightful and attractive about downtown Ann Arbor.

As I understand the plan, all of what is cited above would be accomplished by:

· Installing bike lanes along the full length of the streets on the right hand side. This would work to connect Fifth and Division to the Packard bike lanes, and the lanes that cross the Broadway Bridge.  

· Adding 100 new on-street parking spaces on the left side of the street to give pedestrians increased access to City Hall, the Farmers Market, the Kempf House, and downtown businesses. 

· Reducing the crossing areas at intersections (i.e., the intersection at Division and Huron or the intersection at Fifth and Liberty). This would be accomplished by providing “bump-outs” to make pedestrian crossings time appropriate and, as a result, much safer for seniors and youth, among others. 

As a leader in the environmental movement, I was also pleased to know that City energy and maintenance costs would drop due to the plan to install LED lights throughout the area. 

Given the precedent-setting $1 million grant provided by the Department of Transportation to support this plan, and the additional $3 million pledged by the DDA, it would seem a project that the Ann Arbor City Council would jump to approve. I realize that there are competing demands for City and DDA financing, but given the MDOT funding, the DDA’s dedication to the plan and the City’s overall desire to enhance the downtown in relation to business development and multi-modal transportation, I truly hope Ann Arbor decision makers do the right thing and approve the expenditure of funds. The DDA has been a generous partner to the City for years. This plan continues that historic partnership, and I have no doubt you will continue this critical collaboration in years to come. 

Thank you for your good work.

Sincerely yours, 
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Lisa K. Wozniak

� The Neutral Zone is only one building off the corner of Fifth and Washington.





